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Mrs Lindy Deitz 
General Manager 
Campbelltown City Council 
PO Box 57 
CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560 
 
 
ATTENTION: Graham Pascoe 
Graham.Pascoe@campbelltown.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mrs Deitz 
 
Planning proposal PP-2023-2012 – Alteration of Gateway Determination 
 
I refer to your request seeking a further extension of time to complete planning proposal PP-
2023-2012 for to allow limited rural residential development and new conservation areas at 
the site known as Macarthur Grange.  
 
I have determined as the delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 3.34(7) of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, to alter the Gateway determination dated 
6 December 2024 for PP-2023-2012 (since altered). It extends the period to complete the 
LEP to 30 May 2025. 
 
The Alteration of Gateway determination is enclosed. 
 
If you have any questions in relation to this matter, I have arranged for Ms Laura Ferguson to 
assist you. Ms Ferguson can be contacted on 02 9860 1409. 
 
Yours sincerely 

2/5/2025 
Chantelle Chow 
Acting Director, Southern Western and Macarthur 
Local Planning & Council Support 
 
Encl: Alteration of Gateway Determination  


